
Mayor’s report to Council 

May 8th, 2015 

Good afternoon, 

Since my last report to Council I have attended the family Health Team meeting in Deep River on May 
1st. We reviewed the FHT annual report to the Ministry of Health. This report is basically the comparison 
of how we did against the plan submitted with last year’s report. We are on target. The clinic is now full 
and is not accepting any more patients. At present, there are no plans to seek any more doctors unless 
there is significant patient demand. Plans are well under way for the additional building and 
construction should be starting early this summer 

 

On April 29, I attended County Council meeting in Pembroke. There was a delegation by Mr. Todd 
White, executive director of Canadian Radiocommunications Information and Notification Service 
(CRINS). This is a group of Canadian Municipalities and offers free services to member Municipalities to 
assess communication tower applications. 

It is my recommendation that we join this organization. 

This ends my report to Council. 

Thank you. 

 

 

 

 

 

 


